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The Welcome and Setting the context:

On behalf of the Executive Committee of the Dominican Leadership Conference and the Planning Committee for this 2008 Annual Meeting, Welcome!  It’s good to see so many of you again and for those for whom this is your first DLC gathering----count on having a good experience!

One of the goals of the Planning Committee is to create an environment in which leadership can engage in meaningful dialogue. We hope we’ve done that for you because our theme has never been more immediate, more essential-----Leading for Mission.
Joseph Jaworski, in his book, Synchronicity, The Inner Path of Leadership states “leadership is not about positional power, it’s not about accomplishments; it’s not even about what we do. Leadership is about creating a sphere---- in which all God’s people continually deepen their understanding of reality and become more capable of participating in the unfolding of the universe. Ultimately, leadership is about creating new realities.” 

During our time together, we hope to intensify our focus on the emergent theology of religious life and to probe the ways in which leadership can be re-imagined for our world. This could be considered a daunting task even to the most seasoned among us.
But we cannot forget that we are creatures of a culture toward which we take a counter-cultural stance. We live in an anxiety-ridden world where lack of basic resources gives rise to oppression, where violence seems to be the preferred method for settling disagreements and where environmental degradation puts all of God’s creation at risk.

What is religious leadership’s role?

In an interview published in the Summer 2007 Issue of Occasional Papers, Joan Chittister said “the message of a prophetic congregation--- [we can add Province]----- must be a conscious articulation of the truth that this culture needs at this time.” During that interview, the burdens facing leaders were identified----aging members, declining numbers, underutilized buildings, etc.  “How can we talk about the war in Iraq? We’re so busy with these matters”. 
Joan’s response: “Get un-busy about those things. Get busy about what we need to be busy about. Put your money there, put your time there, and put your community meetings there.”

Can we name the truth that our culture needs?  Can we preach and proclaim it? Can we speak it to those, including ourselves, who sometimes see life in terms of power, control, and entitlement?

Gatherings, such as this one, give us the forum to listen deeply to each other and to explore who we are as creators of realities that our time desperately needs. 
Last week the Norwegian Noble Committee awarded the 2008 Peace Prize to Martti Ahtisaari, the former president of Finland 
because of his peace efforts and diplomacy from Asia, to Africa and Europe. The committee was accused by some reporters of having shied away from giving the prize to a Chinese human rights activist out of fear of reprisals from Beijing. The head of the committee promptly responded: “There is nothing we do not dare.”

May this be our legacy. May this be our deepest desire. 
May this be our Real Work!
